

North Hanover Township

Municipal Building

41 Schoolhouse Road • Jacobstown • New Jersey 08562-2106

March 16, 2020

Phone: (609) 758-2522

Dear Residents and Community Partners,

The North Hanover Township Committee and the North Hanover Township Emergency Services have diligently been monitoring the COVID 19 pandemic. The Township's primary goal is to ensure the health, safety and welfare of our residents and employees. It is with this is mind we are taking the following precautionary steps:

- The Municipal Offices and Township owned buildings will be closed to public access effective immediately. This would include the Jeanette Bowers Community Center and the JVFC Hall rental. The Municipal Offices will be operational and staff are available via email and telephonic communication to address any questions or concerns.
- We encourage residents to use alternative methods of paying taxes by mailing your payments and using our drop box, located at the municipal building or paying them online. This service can be found on the Township's website at: http://www.northhanovertwp.com/Tax%20Collector/tax collector%20page.html
- All recreational activities (including, but not limited to baseball/softball etc.) will be suspended until
 further notice. The Easter Egg Hunt (April 11th) and the Yard Sale (April 25th) are canceled.
- The township waste facility will continue to operate on a regular schedule at this time. We please ask that
 you limit your person to person contact with our facility employees.

Please continue to check the Township's website (www.northhanovertwp.com) for updates, cancellations or changes in schedule. As our community faces the challenge of mitigating the effects of COVID-19, there are everyday prevention measures that we are all asked to follow:

- Stay Home when you are sick
- Wash your hands thoroughly and often with soap and water
- Cover your cough with a tissue, discard the tissue and wash and sanitize hands immediately
- Clean and disinfect frequently touched surfaces
- Avoid close contact with people who are sick
- Avoid touching your nose, mouth or eyes with unwashed hands

Please be advised that due to the constant and ever changing information that is being disseminated to the public from County and State Officials, we encourage you to visit the following websites for pertinent updates:

www.cdc.gov/COVID19 www.nj.gov/health www.co.burlington.nj.us/health

For additional information please call the NJ Department of Health 24 hour hotline at 1-800-222-1222.

We thank you for your understanding and patience during these concerning and changing times. On behalf of myself and the whole township committee, we wish you and your family continued good health.

Sincerely, Ronald DeBaecke, Jr., Mayor